KOINONIA Education Centre

JUNE 2 0 1 5 NEW SLETTER

Dear Friends,

We thank you for continuing to partner with us in the noble task of transforming the lives of our students. We welcome all willing to join in the worthy cause to sponsor a child, sponsor a program, or donate food stuffs. Kindly contact us for these and any other information.

Invitation to Koinonia end of term activities

30th July 2015 marks our end of term. We will hold an art exhibition as well as graduation for the kindergarten class and Middle School promotion to High School among other activities beginning at 10 am. We welcome those able to visit with us.

Peace Child

Koinonia students have begun preparing themselves for their annual musical concert which will be held on 6th December at Safaricom Michael Joseph Centre in Westlands. We are looking for organizations that might be interested to advertise on our posters and fliers as a way of supporting Koinonia. Kindly get in touch for more details

Trip to Olkaria Geothermal Power plant

On Thursday 18th June, our High School and Middle School students kicked off their half-term break with a visit to Kengen and Olkaria geothermal power plant which is located inside Hell's gate National Park in Nakuru County. It was such an educative trip for the students who were very excited to learn. Mr. Charles - our guide, received us and took us through all the processes from production of electricity to generation and channeling to Kenya Power & Light-

ing Company for transmission. The students were attentive, fascinated by the technology and eager to understand the



entire process. They were curious and asked a lot of questions and were commended by their guide and in return they thanked him for his patience and humility to listen and respond to all their questions. We thank Mr. Simbiri who linked Koinonia with Kengen making it possible for our students to receive this exposure to enable them relate what they are learning in their PACES with what they observed at the power plant.

Koinonia Service

"I am created to be a creative servant" was our theme for Koinonia service that was held at Kyuna Christian fellowship on the 17th May 2015. Parents, students and teachers gathered together as a family to offer their worship to God for His faithfulness to us. The message shared by Pastor Mbae encouraged both young and old to consider others more than themselves. This was emphasized through the story of Tabitha from the book of Acts9; 36-43. The culmination of the service

was marked by the baptism of two students; this was conducted by Pastor Ichihashi. We bless God for the good work He is doing in the life of the every member of the Koinonia family. Together we will live to honor Him.



Sports Day

Last week was event packed for Koinonia. On Tuesday, we had Sports Day which was themed "Ball Day" where the three houses competed against each other in a series of ball games including football, hitting a target and "obstacle" dodge ball. On Wednesday, we had parents-teachers consultation and on Thursday we went on half term.



Kantaria Hall, ACK St Stephen's Redhill Church, St. Julian Rd, off Limuru Rd

Email: koinonia@kcf.or.ke Facebook: Koinonia